
Tuesday, 22 October 2024

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome 
A very warm welcome back to school for Term 
4. We’re off to another great start and looking 
forward to the weeks ahead. We’re just hoping 
that it doesn’t speed by too quickly! 
A special welcome to our new students and 
families who have joined us since our last 
newsletter. Kōwhai welcomes Cadence, Noah 
and Marleigh. We hope you have all enjoyed your 
start to school and feel very much at home here.

SunSmart

We know that from September to April, UV 
radiation rays are at their peak. Students are at 
school during a significant part of this time and 
we have a duty of care to provide a sun-safe 
environment for your children. 

We appreciate it can take a little while for 
everyone to find their school sunhat or purchase 
a new one.  However, please note that as of next 
week all students will need to have their school 
hat on to be able to play in areas of the school 
that are not shade protected. 

Attendance & achievement 
In April 2024, the Government announced 2 key 
targets for schools. The first one will make it far 
more likely to achieve the second:

•	 A regular attendance target of 80% of students 
to be present for more than 90% of the term by 
2030. 

•	 An achievement target of 80% of Year 8 
students being at or above in reading, writing 
and mathematics.

The Ministry of Education provides all schools 
with a termly report that highlights attendance 
patterns and provides actionable insights to 
improve student attendance.

Our Term 3 Summary 
How many students regularly attended school 
during the term? 
56%	 (compared to 59% in Term 2, 2023 and 
65% last term)

What were the main reasons given for absence 
during the term?

1.	 Illness/medical 66%

2.	 Holiday 19% (unjustified absence)

3.	 Accepted but unjustified 8%

4.	 Justified (other) 5%

5.	 Unexplained/Trivial 2% 

Term 3 saw a slight increase in absences due 
to winter colds and ills. We hope to see much 
improvement this term as we move towards 
our summer months.  Our unjustified absences 
totalled 29% which, I’m sure you would agree, 
is very high.  The Ministry of Education has 
increased their expectations of schools to 
improve school attendance. I will share these, 
along with our action plan, in our newsletters so 
that we can work together to make progress in 
this area.

All the research tells us that good attendance 
has an impact on children’s learning and their 
future prospects in life. Please ensure your child 
is at school every day unless they are sick or at a 
medical appointment. 

Deep learning develops through carefully 
constructed lessons that build on one another 
over a period of days and weeks. Missing 
lessons leaves gaps that can be difficult to fill, 
despite a teacher and child’s best efforts to 
address this. 

How many students were on time to class? 
69% (compared to 61% last term)

It is pleasing to see the improvement last term. 
The bell rings at 8.50am. Teachers allow for 
students to come in from the playground and 
the roll is taken at 8.55am. Starting the day 
together for the roll call and the ‘good mornings’ 
is an important and settling part of the day for 
everyone. If we could make the same level of 
progress this term we will be approaching our 
target of having every child ready for their day.

Calendar of Events  
Our school calendar is filled with the term’s 
events so please make sure you have them 
noted in your diaries so you don’t miss out 
should you wish to attend. You will see that this 
year, all end-of-year celebrations will be held 
during the school day.

School newsletter 
I’d like to acknowledge the time and effort that 
goes into our fortnightly newsletters from our 
teachers and support staff. They are our main 
method of communicating what is happening at 
school and offer the opportunity to highlight the 
learning that is happening across the school and 
the curriculum. I hope you enjoy today’s one. 

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

What a Great Start to Term 4! 

German Lessons

This week we had our first German lesson with Amelia. 

She is a native German speaker and wanted to share her knowledge with the area. Amelia delivered 
her first German lesson and it was fantastisch!  This is what Amelia has to say:

“I think it went really well, the students are learning fast. I enjoyed teaching the lesson, the students looked 
really happy. I’m definitely looking forward to teaching them more German.” Amelia 

Sculpture

Our Visual Art focus for this term is sculpture. We started this by learning about Yayoi Kasuma’s art and 
created our own sculptures. Over the term we will learn about a number of different artists and will 
continue to explore and develop our own art ideas using different materials and techniques.

This will culminate in a visit to the Dowse Art Museum in Week 7, more details will be included in the Nikau 
Newsletter.

“I enjoyed learning about Yayoi Kasuma’s art and her parents. She used shading, glowing effects and used polka 
dots. My sculpture was a long necked Megalodon. I used green, blue and yellow colours like she used.” Ethan L

“I enjoyed looking at Yayoi Kasuma’s art. I rolled the piece of playdough and left some space for the face. I added 
some polka dots to make my snail look like her art, they were yellow.” Delon

“It was very fun making the playdough sculpture. I made a turtle with lots of turtle eggs. We will finish our sculptures 
with different coloured polka dots.” Grayson 

“I made a sculpture like Yayoi Kasuma’s and it was really creative and her favourite part of her art was adding polka 
dots. I made a snail with bright colours and dots like her.” Hannah

“We used playdough and we had to add polka dots. I made a snail and a cookie. I’m looking forward to learning 
about other artists.” Emily

Keeping Ourselves Safe

Year 5 and 6 students have started the term with a health topic focused on keeping themselves safe. 

Our School Community Officer, Constable Tanya visited school on the first day of Term 4.  She worked with 
each year group and taught them skills to cope with situations that involve them keeping themselves safe 

Fun in the Sun! 

We have had a fun filled start to the term! 

Kōwhai students have settled back into school with ease and are ready for the sunny term ahead. 

SPORTS NEWS

Monday 28 October

Labour Day - school closed

Tuesday 29 October

Teacher Only Day - school closed to 
students

Wednesday 30 October

PTA meeting, 7pm

Friday 1 November

Whole school mass, all whānau 
welcome, 9.15am

Wednesday 13 November

Board Meeting, 7pm 

Sunday 24 November

PTA fundraiser - Rainbow Run, 1-4pm 
Memorial Park, Petone 

Events

PTA NEWS

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference.  
Thank you for your assistance.

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where your 
child is, in case of an emergency. 

Sacramental Programme 2024/2025 

Congratulations to those children from our school who were Baptised this past Sunday or 
who are to be Baptised in the next few weeks.

LIBRARY

Read NZ recently published an article about Juliette MacIver’s visit during our school book week. You can 
read more here.

Touch
The season starts on Thursday 31 October for Yrs 7/8, and Friday 1 November for Yrs 1-6. All teams have been advised.

Athletics - Yrs 4-8
This is scheduled for Wednesday 30 October at Hutt Rec. Postponement date is Thursday 31 October.

We are still in need of parent helpers, so please contact the school office if you can help.

From this event we identify the top three qualifiers (and there are qualifying standards) and Yrs 4-6 go forward to the 
Zone event. Yrs 7/8 will go straight through to the Interzone event.

In the sprint events the three fastest will progress. These three runners, plus the next fastest, will make up the relay 
team.

Events students will compete in are; long jump, high jump, vortex, quoits (Yrs 4-6), discus (Yrs 7/8) and sprints.

In addition, Yrs 5-8 will have a long distance event that selected runners will trial for at a different time, as will the Yrs 
7/8 in shot put.

Netball
The season starts on Saturday 2 November for Yrs 0-4. All teams have been advised.

KURA AHUREA

PTA Committee

Please join our PTA committee meeting to learn more about what the PTA is involved in, contribute to ideas and to 
meet some of the school community. 

Next meeting - Wednesday 30 October, 7pm (Online)
Have you joined the PTA Facebook 
group yet? Stay up-to-date with 
school community events by joining f

A friendly reminder that the Confirmation Parent Meeting is tonight (Tuesday 22 October) 
at 7.30pm in the Chapel at Church.
Please contact participation@teawakairangi.nz with any queries. The Sacramental team 
looks forward to seeing you all there.

online, while out in the community and their general 
personal safety. 

It was a great start to this learning. 

The children will continue to develop these skills in 
the sessions they will have in class with their teachers.  

We encourage you to talk to your child about the 
different situations they might find themselves in where 
they feel unsafe and what skills they are learning to 
help them be safe in these situations.

Mary Art

Children in Rooms 13 and 14 have been focusing on the theme of Mary, Mother of the Church. 

For one of the activities the students created a piece of art that reflected the role of Mary as a mother and 
also incorporated a symbol or design that linked to New Zealand. 

The children looked at a number of different original art pieces that included traditional Maori symbols 
such as the use of koru, korowai and mokos to help get them thinking about what they could include in 
their artwork. 

Here are some examples. 

New Students Orientation 

Orientation day was a huge success this year. We had lots of fun meeting new people and  helping 
to run activities. We enjoyed telling the new students about our school and explaining our favourite 
things about the Rātā area. We hope they enjoy Rātā as much as we do.

The Rātā House Leaders

Georgie, Charli, Sophia & Malaya 

Uniform - Term 4
A reminder that sun hats are compulsory in Term 4. Slouch hat (Yrs 1-4) $12, bucket hat (Yrs 1-8) $12 and cap (Yrs 5-8) 
$10. These can be purchased from the school office or the uniform shop (on Wednesday afternoons).

As we switch into summer uniform, girls have the option of wearing the summer dress.

We have noticed that long white socks, black leggings and coloured hair accessories have started to creep in. A 
reminder that these are not part of our school uniform. Please refer to the uniform regulation brochure on our school 
website.

Borrowed uniform
If your child has borrowed uniform from the office, please ensure that it is washed and returned. 

Our stock is now extremely low and we may not be able to lend out any more uniform. Extra underwear in your child’s 
school bag if needed, would also be most helpful.

Curriculum Donations 
We want to express our gratitude to everyone who has already contributed to our curriculum donation this year. This 
donation will cover all of our trips and activities, both within and outside the classroom. Our school does not receive 
funding from the Ministry for these extra-curricular activities; instead, we rely on donations from parents.

Thank you very much for considering this.

High Jump at Sacred Heart  

With Athletics day in week 3, Sacred Heart have kindly offered to help us practise our high jump. 

Students had the opportunity to perfect their high jump technique. It was wonderful to be able to 
practise for the big day. This is what Alair and Willow learnt:

“We went to Sacred Heart to practise high jump, we were able to learn new skills and we were very fortunate 
to have the lovely girls from SHC set up the mats and bars, cheer for us, and encourage us to try our best.” 
Alair & Willow

“We enjoyed orientation day because we got to meet many different people and give them a warm welcome 
to Rātā area. We showed them how our syndicate will work and look like next year, Also how to work up to our 
expectations in Rātā area. We look forward to working with them next year.” Jennifer & Nataya

We are already loving having the sandpit open again and having 
the chance to work more with Cyril in the garden!

“It has been very hot today, we need to drink lots of water.” 

“When we are with our friends we are happiest!” 

“We are always looking after our friends at playtime and Discovery!”

Please ensure your child keeps their sunhat at school this term, 
we will be outside much more so it is an essential.

Our sculptures were based on real life things you see everyday.

“It took us a while to make the playdough so we had to add a lot of water and flour to make it perfect. It took me 
four tries to think of what to make and I ended up choosing a banana.” Nia

“I was the first to make my playdough. When we started our sculpture I thought of lots of different ideas but in the 
end I picked a bowl because I see it everyday. Our next steps are adding paint and polka dots.” Jalayne 

We also look forward to visiting the Hutt War Memorial Library this week.

School Mass - All Saints’ Day
You are warmly invited to join us at our whole School Mass celebrating All 
Saints’ Day on Friday 1 November, 9.15am in the Church.

Family Mass
The Ss Peter & Paul Parish Liturgy Team welcomes everyone to a Family 
Mass to be held at the 9am Mass on Sunday 1 December. Here at school we 
will be practising two of the songs that will be sung during the Mass.

Kia ora koe, kia manaakitia ai koe e te Atua
Janine O’Styke

Director of Religious Studies

NATIVITY PLAY - CHRISTMAS EVE 
This year we will present a nativity play at the 
Childrens’ Christmas Eve 6:30pm Mass at Sts Peter and Paul Church.  
If your child would like to take part, please contact Rosie Bignall at rosiespell2@hotmail.com 
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